
July 9, 2012 Bay Breeze Point (BBP) Board of Directors (BOD) Meeting minutes

6:33 PM.  Jim Casey called the BOD meeting to order.  Present were Jim Casey, Jerry Baker, Jan Closson, Alison Till, John Bergman, and Karen Ricker (TPS); BBP homeowner Vern Aunchman arrived about 10 -15 minutes later.
6:36 PM.  Review and approval of the June 2012 BOD meeting minutes.

Alison made a motion and Jerry seconded to accept the draft June minutes; the motion was approved by voice vote of all those present except John who abstained as he was not at the June BOD meeting.
6:37 PM.  Management Report.

Karen highlighted the new residents in BBP mentioned in the management report, other than that she didn’t have anything to add to the report that was in the meeting package.  Jerry commented that one of the new residents apparently wasn’t familiar with the City regulations and had been blowing their lawn clippings into the street, Karen said she would give them a courtesy call.
6:39 PM.  President’s Comments.

Jim reported on a number of items:

Mayor’s Ocean View Task Force meeting – Vision 2030 is coming out soon and will provide the City’s way ahead for Ocean View.  Three exemptions are going to come up shortly before the City Council: Sarah Constant LLC’s application for improvements to the vacant lots near 4th View; MoJo Bones request for a one hour extension to their liquor serving hours; and request by Nick’s Diner on Chesapeake Blvd to serve alcoholic beverages.

City Planning – the planned apartments and yacht facility on Pretty Lake Ave. that had been disapproved by the Wetlands Board has been overruled by the State; the City plans to appeal that decision.  The City will be building a new pumping station just West of the Shore Drive bridge over Pretty Lake; it probably won’t be visible from the street because of the trees and shrubs that are there.

The East Beach (EB) website is apparently secure and only visible to the EB residents.  The EB community is considering making it more open for marketing purposes with perhaps only a small portion with limited access.
Resident complaint related to Bayfront Residential Siting – Jim had researched this and found that the regulations cited by the resident do not apply to existing developments like BBP.  He requested that TPS send a letter to the resident and include the applicable references that Jim had found.
The City is investigating one BBP property with respect to possible code violations relating to the number of occupants.  Jim reported that the existing City code does allow up to two boarders.  Jim asked TPS to try and obtain the contact information for the renters in BBP in addition to the homeowners because it will be helpful for things like Neighborhood Watch considering that the homeowners may not even live in the Tidewater area.

Finally he reported that he had heard back on the letter he had sent to the Mayor regarding the congestion around the Pleasant Avenue traffic square, the most likely solution appears to be widening the street which would require expansion into the square itself.

6:55 PM.  Treasurer’s Report.
Alison stated that she had nothing additional to report beyond what was in the meeting package.

6:56 PM.  ARB Report.
Jan reported on the results of the ARB June 23rd meeting.  Jerry asked about the fee to review plans, Karen said that it was $225.  Jerry commented that he thought that was excessive given that the plans were developed and submitted by a licensed architectural firm.  There was some further discussion among the BOD members on the TPS review process.  Jan then mentioned the ARB recently received updated application from the Barbarise’s for their planned modifications.  The proposed changes still do not comply with the 25 foot setback requirements but the application indicated that the builder had applied to the City for a waiver.  Jan recommended that the ARB review timeline start after the waiver is received, all agreed with this and TPS will notify the Barbarise’s.
Jim asked that when TPS sends applications “to” ARB that they only “copy” the BOD members.
7:13 PM.  Neighborhood Watch (NW) Report.
Jim reported on the NW organizational meeting he held on June 21st.  Of the 20 people that expressed an interest in NW, only 7 showed up for the meeting.  The results were that BBP is divided up into five blocks with approximately 25 lots in each block.  Jim did recommend that backup block captains be designated to cover vacations, travel for work, etc.  Jim recommended that TPS split up the homeowners list into the five blocks and distribute it to the block captains.  John asked if the homeowners that had indicated “no” for distribution of their directory information should be excluded from this five lists -- Jim agreed to come up with a plan that protects the homeowners desires and rights. Jim suggested posting a replacement “No Solicitors” sign at the BBP entrance.  Jerry, Alison, and John disagreed and thought that it should be up to the individual homeowners whether or not to post such a sign on their homes.
7:25 PM.  Old Business.

Proposed access license agreement – Jim reported that the City is still reviewing the latest revision that he had submitted.

Governing documents – There was much discussion on  proposed draft changes to the fence portion of the covenants.  Vern mentioned that he was concerned about previously denied fence applications.  The final decision was to not modify the covenants but to add a note in that section explaining the existing right to appeal an ARB denial to the BOD.  Jim said that he would draft the proposed addition and email it to the BOD.
6:42 PM.  New Business.
Next BOD meeting – The next BOD meeting will be August 20th at the EOVCC.
Jim said the BOD needs to start thinking about the next annual meeting and items for the agenda; Alison stated that she had already drafted the proposed 2013 BBP HOA budget.  Jim said he wanted to include Neighborhood Watch and the City police reports on the agenda.

Jan commented that the landscaping at the front entrance was very well done.  The two or three trees that appear to be dying would be replaced sometime in the Fall.  Alison noted that the cost should be added to the landscaping  line in the budget.

7:48 PM Executive Session.
Jim made a motion and Jerry seconded to shift to the Executive Session to discuss the violation report, delinquency report and security.
At 8:01 PM John moved to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by Alison and approved by all present; the meeting was then adjourned.
Prepared by: John Bergman
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